MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – January 14, 2008. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta, 8:00 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed.

By 1/10/08 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as an additional service to the citizens, a notice of the meeting was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail” on 1/10/08 and “Town and Country Shopper” on 1/9/08. 

MINUTES: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the minutes as distributed of the 12/17/07 meeting. Motion carried 3-0.

Public Input-discussion only, non agenda items: None
c. C.OSTRANDER/LANDSCAPE PLAN-REZONING #9823 FROM RH-1 TO LC-1 FOR MASONRY BUSINESS/CTH P/SEC. 16: 
MOTION by Eloranta/Hefty to accept the landscape plan prepared by Kittleson Landscape Inc. dated 12/17/07 with the following stipulations: if Dane County Zoning includes the plan as a requirement of the county rezoning no bond at the town level will be required, but if Dane County Zoning does not include the landscape plan as a requirement of the county rezoning a financial instrument to insure that the landscape plan be completed will be required by the town. Discussion: It was generally agreed that the landscape plan as submitted effectively screens the area designated for temporary material storage from the adjacent residence to comply with the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan Section 9(E)11. “If a business is located within one-hundred (100) feet of an adjacent dwelling unit the side of the business facing the residence shall be screened by landscape screen or visual barrier (see Dane County Code (DCCO), Chapter 10, Section 10.16(7) for specifications of screening). The Town of Springdale Plan Commission may require a bond for screenings.” Supervisor Schwenn supports the rezoning to LC-1 with all the deed restrictions except for the landscaping plan, screenings, and bond. Since the property owner will reside in the adjacent house he feels this restriction is unnecessary and expensive. Chairman Eloranta supports the landscape screening requirement to fulfill the town plan goals for the citizens of the town not only the occupant of the adjacent residence. Also, even though the LC-1 and RH-1 zoned areas of the property are contained in one parcel which cannot be divided, the house or business could be rented/occupied by different parties. The TB felt it was unnecessary to require screenings from CTH P to the proposed building and gravel approach due to the terrain, existing driveway and mature trees. Ostrander was reminded to submit his building plans to the Plan Commission for architectural review per the Plan, Section 9(E)22.  
The deed restrictions for the rezoning of approximately 0.82 acres of the 3.128 acres lot from RH-1 to LC-1 now read: 
1. The rezoning to LC-1 shall be limited to:  
(a) Only a masonry contracting business and buildings used in connection with such activity.

(b) Storage of construction equipment necessary for the operation of a masonry contracting business. There shall be a limit of 12 items of equipment stored on each zoning lot. 
(d) Maintenance and repairs to vehicles and construction equipment for the masonry contracting business and not as a service to other owners. 

(e)Outside storage of materials or supplies used by a contractor in fulfilling his or her contracts and not offered for sale to a user or consumer.
2. The landscape plan prepared by Kittleson Landscape Inc. dated 12/17/07 is approved with the following stipulations: if Dane County Zoning includes the plan as a requirement of the county rezoning no bond at the town level will be required, but if Dane County Zoning does not include the landscape plan as a requirement of the county rezoning a financial instrument to insure that the landscape plan be completed will be required by the town.

3. Signage shall be prohibited.
4. Outdoor lighting, except for required security lighting, shall be operational only during hours of operation. All lighting shall be shielded to prevent glare into the night sky or direct-beam illumination of neighboring residences. All new lighting fixtures shall use full cut-off fixtures which prevent all upward transmission of light.

5. A plan for storage and/or disposal of solid waste and hazardous materials used in the operation shall be submitted to the town.

6. Architectural review and approval by the Town of Springdale Plan Commission shall be required to insure that the exterior appearance, design, and character of the proposed improvements, including parking facilities and signs, will enhance the rural quality of the life throughout the town.

7. On-site burning shall be prohibited. 
Motion to approve the landscape plan carried 3-0. 
C. STEINHAUER HOUSE-MT. VERNON/SEC. 34.ORDINANCE COMPLIANCE: MOTION by Eloranta/Hefty to authorize the Town Attorney Chris Hughes to send a letter to Mr. Steinhauer, certified mail, return receipt requested, outlining the possible violations of the town ordinances which may be subject to fines per day and the reimbursement of legal expenses incurred by the town in this matter by Steinhauer. Discussion: Since January 2007 the town has been in communication with Steinhauer regarding the deteriorated condition of his property at 1718 Washington Street. On October 16, 2007 a letter was sent to Steinhauer from Attorney Hughes regarding the need to comply with all applicable Town ordinances, specifically Section 8-3-3 which states, “No person shall have or permit on any premises owned or occupied by him any open cisterns, cesspools, wells, unused basements, excavations or other dangerous openings. All such places shall be filled, securely covered or fenced in such a manner as to prevent injury to any person and any cover shall be of a design, size and weight that the same cannot be removed by small children.” and to please immediately close the dangerous opening to the basement. On January 8, 2008 a letter was sent from the town to Steinhauer inviting him to attend the 1/14/08 meeting or to contact Chairman Eloranta to discuss whether the dangerous openings have been closed. Steinhauer did not attend the meeting nor contact the town. Motion carried 3-0. 
VFD and MHAFD Update/appointment of mike lamberty to mhafd commission: 
MOTION by Eloranta/Schwenn to appoint Mike Lamberty to the MHAFD Commission for the two year term, effective immediately. Discussion: Lamberty was thanked for his willingness to continue to serve on the Commission. The appointment to the VFD occurs after the town board elections since a town board member is required on that body.Motion carried 3-0. 

The VFD Commission has invited town and city officials to attend a meeting on Tuesday, 1/29/08 at 7:00 pm to discuss the job description for a fire chief, personnel issues, and hiring an outside firm to review the administration of the VFD. 

Bills: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the bills. Motion carried 3-0.   

Adjourn: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk 
